
Grenfell Road Allotment  Meeting 

 Meeting held July 7th. 2012 at 10. 30 

Present:  W Clayton, K Clayton, R. Lloyd, G. Greenwood, L.Onions, R. Gutteridge, 

P.Lester,  M. Poulton,   J. Kitchen,  T. Kitchen,  S. Murphy. F. Vale, A. Middleton, 

T.Middleton,  L. Heats,   L. Fisher, P. Jones, P. Box, B. Leese 

Site Representatives:  

  Rent Collector – R Gutteridge 

  Site Manager – R Lloyd 

Actions from last minutes: 

• Skip has been replaced. 

• The request for purchase of boundary shrubs has been approved. They will be 

ordered in Sept/Oct.  

• The Chairman of the Association was informed of the situation regarding the lack of 

a formal committee at Grenfell Road and, once it had been  explained why 

plotholders were reluctant to have such a committee, it was agreed that plotholders 

attending the Saturday meetings could all be general committee members and vote 

on issues arising. A vote was taken to keep things as they are and passed 

unanimously. 

• Ron sought clarification from the Association meeting with regards to notice 

required for untended plots due to illness. He was told that a full rent term at least is 

given (in addition to any part year up to that date). 

A.O.B.  

• An apology was given by R.Lloyd for the inconvenience caused by the changing the 

date of the last meeting. 

• It was agreed that Ray Gutteridge will request phone numbers of plotholders to 

enable swift communication when needed. 

• The disabled plot is now to be completed, and used by people from Stan Ball House. 

• The annual show (25th. August) is to be held at Bloxwich Baths, Field Close. 

• The Growing Crops Judge (Gordon Hughes) will be accompanied by George 

Greenwood. 

• The brook, which has flooded in recent rains, needs clearing. It is the responsibility 

of Severn Trent Water and Ron Lloyd will ask the association to contact them.  

Date of next meeting is on Sat. 11th. August 2012 

Meeting closed at 11.00  

 


